MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING OF THE SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THE 14th DECEMBER 2015

PRESENT were Cllr. S. Jones in the chair, Cllr. J. Hollas, Cllr. J. Staveley - Churton, Cllr. R. Lyons, Cllr. G. Hulme, Cllr. J. Barrett, Cllr. D. Bromley and Cllr. D. Butterfield

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr. C. Fox

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23rd November 2015 having been circulated and were accepted as a true record of the meeting signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Cllr. R. Lyons seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed

DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY MEMBERS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA AND THE NATURE OF SUCH INTERESTS

Agenda Item 12 Tender - Clirs. J. Staveley - Churton, G. Hulme, S. Jones and J. Barrett Agenda Item 11 Anti-social Behaviour – Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton

To note dispensation given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below

None

Public Participation

Mrs Morris. Mrs Morris wished to express her concerns with regards to the Public consulation taking place regarding opening times and usage of Snaith Library. Mrs Morris advised the council of what the library is used for other than hiring of books such as groups and clubs using the location on a weekly basis.

It was agreed to bring Snaith Library up the agenda to discuss

Snaith Library Consultation

Cllr. J. Hollas proposed placing the consultation information and questionnaire on the Town Council Facebook Page and the web page as well as advertising in the local press seconded Cllr. J. Staveley - Churton. Cllr. J. Hollas asked all councillor to fill in the questionnaire.

Chairman's Awards 2016

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. The Town Clerk advised information regarding the criteria needed for nominations would be sent by email to all councillors and then discussions and nomination could be made at the next full council meeting. Noted by council members.

Newlands Bridge Closure

Information regarding the opening on the 18th December was read to council members. Cllr. G. Hulme proposed writing a letter to Nigel Leighton requesting the one way system should remain



the same as it has greatly improved the parking facilities and the safety for both pedestrians and vehicle owners seconded Cllr. D. Bromley

Anti - Social Behaviour

An email was circulated to council members regarding Anti – Social Behaviour at the Station Car Park. The Council were advised Mr Radmall (George Street Resident) was due to attend the meeting however was unavailable. He had sent notification that Humberside Police monitoring the situation. Cllr. J. Staveley - Churton advised he had hand delivered letters from the town council advising residents how to report incidents. Noted by Council Members

Grass Cutting Tender

Tenders were circulated to council members prior to the meeting. The Town Clerk advised all appropriate paperwork had been received. Cllr. G. Hulme proposed Mr Thornton to proceed with the Tender seconded Cllr. J. Barrett all Cllrs. were in favour of the proposal.

Citizen Link Portal

Information and letters from ERYC were circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. G. Hulme proposed not to go any further with the purchase or lease of the Citizen Link Building but to ask ERYC to keep the Town Council informed of any purchases seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed

Police Surgeries

A letter from Humberside Police was circulated to council members. The Town Clerk advised PC Jo York would be attending a council meeting in the New Year to discuss police surgeries and the new police provisions in the area. Noted by Council members.

Youth Club

The Town Clerk advised the Snaith Youth Club had now finished for the Year and would re open on the 14th January 2016. Noted

Items from Council Members

Social Media - Cllr. J. Hollas

Cllr. J. Hollas expressed his concern surrounding individual councillors Facebook pages and noted the name had now been changed however the Town Council and councillors must continue to monitor the situation as the Town Council does not want to receive any unnecessary press. Noted by all council members

Goole Fields II - Cllr. G. Hulme

Cllr. G. Hulme advised the Town Council of funding that had been spent and what funding would be available in the future and noted the committee were looking for larger projects as well as the smaller ones to support in the area. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed advertising the funding in the local press seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed

Events

Christmas Market

The Town Clerk and Town Mayor thanked all councillors and staff for the support on the day of the Christmas Market. Noted

St Georges Day

Cllr. S. Jones confirmed the date and times of the St George Event taking place at the Priory Church on Saturday 23th April and invited councillors to attend if possible. Noted

| <u>Summer Market</u> The date of the 18 th June was set for the 2016 Summer Market. Noted |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| Accounts A full list of accounts were read to council members. Proposed Cllr. R. Lyons seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed |
| <u>Precept</u> The Town Clerk advised she would be attending training with ERYC regarding the setting of the 2016/2017 precept and would advise councillors in the new year. Noted |
| Signature |
| Date |

S.F.Jos